
 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2023 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, PRESIDENT AND ROGER DAHMER  

AND JIMMIE BENNETT  

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; CHAD BOWERS, SHERIFF; DIANA MITCHELL, 911 

DIRECTOR; SHERRY MONGOLD, EDA SECRETARY; TONIUE DYER AND EDNA 

MULLENAX, PENDLETON FAMILY SUPPORT CENTER STRIVE TO THRIVE; DARREN 

TAYLOR, DIRECTOR, SOUTH BRANCH VALLEY REGIONAL DAY REPORT CENTER; 

STEPHEN SMOOT, THE PENDLETON TIMES 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener opened the meeting. 

 

Minutes of the November 7, 2023 meeting and the November 17, 2023 special meeting of the County 

Commission, on motion of Commissioner Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:   No major issues. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Services Coordinator, requested permission from the County Commission to 

hire Brycon Gribble as a full-time 911 dispatcher.  On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote 

unanimous, request was approved. 

 

Mr. Gillespie mentioned they did have issues with one of the new generators during recent calls, but it 

has been replaced.  He also stated that the work on the parking apron at the Pendleton County 

Community Building (PCCB) is completed. 

 

 

Toniue Dyer and Edna Mullenax informed the Commission of a new family support center that is 

opening next month on Painters Point.  A grand opening is scheduled for December 14, 2023.  Their 

main focus will be on helping families with financial and lifestyle difficulties.  The official name is 

Pendleton Family Support Center Strive to Thrive. 

 

 

Darren Taylor, Director of Day Report Center, updated the Commission on what the Center has been 

achieving.  They were recently awarded a telehealth grant and have added some additional programs.  

They will be asking for an increase in the county match for the next fiscal year from $17,666 to $20,000.  

An increase has not been requested since the Center began. 

 

 

There were no updates for broadband. 

 

 

There have been several conference calls with the Supreme Court officials regarding the blueprints for 

the annex.  An updated set has been received from Omni, but there may be some additional changes.  

The heating fuel tank has been delivered and installation should begin the week of November 27 and last 

for about two weeks. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission signed a Resolution creating 

two new funds.  Fund #40 is the Opioid Settlement Fund and fund #42 is the EMS Salary Enhancement 

Fund. 

 

 

 



The Assessor, Sandie Smith, has completed the Farm Census of 2023 and has satisfactorily complied 

with the requirements of the Farm Statistics Law.  She has also complied with the additional duties 

required under West Virginia Code §7-7-6a.  On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the 

Commission approved her payment of 5% of base salary for the Farm Census compliance and the 

$15,000 supplement for the additional duties compliance. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the prior changes made to the Employee Handbook. 

 

 

Chad Bowers, Sheriff, stated that the new security cameras are up and operational.  The metal detector is 

still on schedule for delivery around November 30. 

 

 

The Sheriff’s monthly financial statement for October 2023 was reviewed. 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Bennett, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 



The following settlements of accounts were this day presented to the Commission and approved on 

motion of Commissioner Dahmer, and unanimously confirmed: 

 

 

Westley Kimble, Executor of the Estate of Larry R. Kimble, deceased; Amended First and Final 

Settlement 

 

Nathan Warren Propst, Executor of the Estate of Stephen Warren Propst, deceased; Affidavit and 

Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the following exonerations were approved: 

 

 Johnathan Hedrick, Circleville District, $10.58 

 

 

The Commissioners reviewed the employee timesheets for October 2023. 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34455 – 34476  $24,489.55 

             

COAL SEVERANCE FUND:  Check No. 200200   $15.71 

 

DOG & KENNEL FUND:   Check No. 451   $137.73 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4088 – 4095  $2,517.45 

 

PENDLETON CO COMM BLDG FUND: Check No. 1236   $779.45 

 

SPECIAL LAW ENFORCEMENT FUND: Check No. 116   $5,000.00 

 

AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT FUND: Check No. 123   $80,600.00 

 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER DAHMER,  

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, DECMBER 5, 2023. 

 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 


